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Arthur Phillip High School and Parramatta Public 
School Redevelopment 
Works notification          June 2020 

Upcoming stormwater connection works and pedestrian (B-Class) 
hoarding dismantling works  

Dear school community and local residents, 
 
We are writing to inform you that planned works are soon to commence at the former Arthur Phillip High 
School site as part of the final stage of the redevelopment project. 
 
Stormwater connection works  
 
The footpath and kerbside lane along Smith 
Street will be temporarily closed to vehicle 
and pedestrian traffic to allow for the 
installation of new stormwater pipes. The 
night time works will take place between 
Monday, 15 June 2020 and Friday, 19 June 
2020 between 8:00pm to 5:00am, weather 
permitting.  
 
The Smith Street footpath and kerbside lane 
will reopen during the day for vehicle and 
pedestrian traffic.  
 
Temporary pedestrian diversions and traffic 
management will be in place while the 
works take place.  
 
Please see figure on the right highlighting 
the areas to be temporarily closed for 
proposed works. 
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Macquarie Street pedestrian (B-Class) hoarding dismantling works 
 
The footpath along Macquarie Street will be temporarily closed to pedestrian traffic to allow for the 
dismantling of the pedestrian (B-Class) hoarding. The hoarding was in place during the demolition works 
of the former high school site. The buildings along Macquarie Street have now been demolished and the 
temporary hoardings can be removed. The day time works are anticipated to take place on Monday, 22 
June 2020 and Tuesday, 23 June 2020 between 7:00am to 6:00pm, weather permitting and subject to 
council approval. 
 
Temporary pedestrian diversions and traffic management will be in place while the hoarding modules are 
dismantled and removed.   
 
Please see figure below of the area to be temporarily closed for proposed works. 

We are working with our contractors to implement strategies that minimise disruption to nearby school 
communities, residents and businesses.  
 
The health, safety and well-being of the local community is our highest priority, and safety measures will 
remain in place until the final stage of works are completed. 
 
Thank you for your patience during the school upgrade. 
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